
 TOWN OF LANGDON 

 

APPROVED SELECTBOARD MINUTES 

June 8th, 2020 

7:00 Meeting called to Order by Chairman Nate Chaffee. 

The Board reviewed and accepted minutes from the May 11th Meeting as written.  

Nate Chaffee reviewed the Town Calendar. The Board decided to continue having Selectboard Meetings every other 

Monday at 7pm.  

 

 

Recognition of Visitors: 

No visitors. 

Old Business: 

1. The Board discussed the additional cost for dispatch. Call volumes were up and the fees are based on number of calls. 

2. The Board reviewed and signed a Veteran’s Tax Credit. 

3. The Board asked about the active shooter letter. Virginia already has a letter from the Town.  

4. Lou updated the Board on the progress concerning the Meetinghouse roof. Lou said that Melanson’s had come to check out the roof 

but LCHIP said they were not qualified and the town would need to use a historical architect. The architect would need to do an 

assessment on the building and the cost will be around $2500. Lou mentioned that they needed to have the assessment done this year 

to apply for grants next year. Lou said that the Heritage Commission only had so much money and the Board should consider using 

money from the General Gov’t Buildings budget to pay for it. The Board discussed that the roof seems to be leaking already and does 

need repair sooner than later. The Board agreed to have the assessment done.  

New Business: 

1. The Board discussed a driveway permit. If the resident had a previous paid permit for the old driveway the Board thought to return 

the fee.  

2. The Board reviewed and signed the MS-232 for the DRA. 

3. The Board reviewed and signed an Intent to Cut. 

4. The Board discussed problems with the assessing company. 

5. The Board reviewed and signed the warrant for the tax collector. 

6. The Board discussed that the School had requested putting up cameras. Lou had spoken with Lori Landry and the cameras would be 

at the top of the stairs to enter the School Board area and at the side entrance. 

7. The Board discussed the sale of the Highway Truck and the Engine. Todd is working on a write up for the truck. Jess will contact 

Greg for info on the engine. 

8. The Board discussed the possability of putting fiber optics in Langdon. They mentioned that there is state money out there to help 

offset the price and Consolidated is working with the Towns on pricing. The Board thought they should look into it more. 



9. The Board reviewed and signed Payroll. 

10. The Board reviewed and signed Orders. 

 

8:04 Move to Adjourn.  (Devin, Lou) 

 

Respectfully submitted by Jessica Jarvis 


